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Winter has snuck up on us again and the winter 
woollies are back out.
Although closed again this week, it has been great 
to see in recent weeks that the Café has reopened. 
One of the most popular activities for residents 
seems to be the Coffee Club. Great to see 
everyone enjoying this space again.

S. Antonio also welcomed the new Board of 
Directors which were elected at the recent 
Annual General Meeting.

Royal Commission , Covid-19 & Covid -19 again.
What a turbulent last 4 months.S. Antonio has 
been a flurry of activity to keep up with the ever 
changing demands of the industry & Covid.Covid 
Restrictions continue to be dominant on a daily 
basis.

Management wish to thank our                                                                                                 
representatives & visitors for assisting in 
adhering to the restrictions directed by NSW 
Health & the Australian Government. We ask for 
your continued support & understandingand 
appreciate thatit is a difficult time for everyone
with the recent closure to visitors.We hope to be 
back open as soon as possible. In the meantime, 
we are happy to assist in arranging window visits, 
video calls or phone calls for residents. We have 
also purchased two additional ipadsto assist 
with video calls.

Minor refurbishment around the home also 
continueswith a focus of the Lower Ground Floor 
over the next few months.

Winter 2021

Management Update
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If you are taking a resident out of the facility, it is essential 

that the staff on the floor are informed. On arrival back to the 

facility, please ensure that residents are signed back in.

SOCIAL LEAVE                            

AND APPOINTMENTS
Unless enquiries are urgent , we would like to request that 

you call during these hours.  Calling outside these hours 

require staff to stop care delivery to answer the phone. 

OFFICE HOURS Monday ãFriday 

9.00 ã4.00



On the 13 June 2021 our association in 
Sydney honoured and celebrated the feast 
day of S. Antonio on his special day. 

S. Antonio is known as the patron saint of 
the poor, the finder of lost things and the 
saints of small requests. 

The day is celebrated with a procession 
with a big brass band, a Mass and blessing 
of the children and bread. It was a 
glorious and moving day for all who 
attended.
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May 2021 saw a changing of the S. Antonio 
leadership.  After 38 years Board President 
Peter Maniscalco decided to call it a day.  

Peter has dedicated 50% of his life to S. Antonio.  
Achieving an OAM for his service to the Italian 
Aged Care Community , he leaves a legacy that 
he can be truly proud of .  

Staff & Management of S. Antonio wish Peter 
well in his next chapter . 

A New Board is now in place for 2021. Staff & 
Management look forward to working closely 
with our new Board . Congratulations to all our 
members.
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Å Filippo Pace ɀPresident

Å Paul Signorelli ɀVice President

Å Salvatore (Sam) RestifaɀTreasurer

ÅMaria Franco ɀDirector

Å Filippa IndovinoɀDirector

Å Ross CutelliɀDirector

Å Anthony AvvenevoleɀDirector

Å Carmelina (Lina) MaioranaɀDirector

Å Salvatore (Sandy) BarbagalloɀDirector

Å Carmela OhmenzetterɀDirector
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RESTRICTIVE PRACTICE

ADVANCE CARE DIRECTIVE (ACDs)

Many moons ago restraints used to be a common 
practice in Aged Care. Most forms of physical 
restraint are no longer used today and the 
ÌÅÇÉÓÌÁÔÉÏÎ ÁÒÏÕÎÄ ×ÈÁÔ ÉÓ ÎÏ× ÃÁÌÌÅÄ Ȭ2ÅÓÔÒÉÃÔÉÖÅ 
0ÒÁÃÔÉÃÅȭ ÈÁÓ ÂÅÅÎȟ ÁÎÄ ÃÏÎÔÉÎÕÅÓ ÔÏ ÂÅȟ ÔÉÇÈÔÅÎÅÄ ÕÐ 
further. Even bedrails are now a thing of the past 
except in very specific circumstances.

Forms of Restrictive Practice that are the current 
focus are medications and what is called 
Ȭ%ÎÖÉÒÏÎÍÅÎÔÁÌ 2ÅÓÔÒÁÉÎÔȭȟ ÂÏÔÈ ÏÆ ×ÈÉÃÈ ÁÒÅ ÓÅÅÎ ÁÓ 
a last resort. Environmental Restraint simply put is 
any locked door, fence, gate, keypad or barrier that 
stops someone going where they wish to go.

Processes are very clear and you or your 
representative will be involved in the discussions 

prior to commencing including the written 
authorisation from your GP and your 
representative.

Advanced Care Directives are a vital part of the 

care you or your family will receive whilst at S 

Antonio.   

As defined by NSW Health - An Advance Care 

Directive is a way to say what healthcare 

treatments you would like to have or refuse, 

should you be in a position where you are seriously 

ill or injured and unable to make or communicate 

decisions about yourcareand treatment.

Under the  Aged Care Quality & Safety Commission 

(ACQSC) Outcome Standards, consultation and 

engagement is required to provide your decisions 

on end of life care.  The two standards covered are: 

Standard 1 ɀConsumer Dignity & Choice  and

Standard 2 ɀOngoing Assessment & Care Planning.

The ACDs have been  handed out by the Care 

Managers.Whilst we appreciate this is not an easy 

conversation to have, it allows your say in what 

interventions occur and provides the staff with 

direction. We can arrange to have a Registered 

Nurse, Care Manager or GP involved in the 

conversation if you wish. 

Further information can be found at 

www.health.nsw.gov.au

http://www.health.nsw.gov.au/


Announcements

We have commenced the Residents and Relatives Survey. This Survey
provides you with the opportunity to give feedbackand suggestionswith
regards to our services which will allow us to make any necessary
improvements.

Activities at S. Antonio have been happening as normal. We ensure social
distancing and infection control practices are active, to ensure our
residentsand staff are not at risk.

Daily ongoing activities such as religious, special celebrations and regular
entertainers are all back to their usual schedules,in line with NSWhealth
department advice.

RESIDENTS AND RELATIVES SURVEY

INFLUENZA VACCINATION
Effective 1st June 2021, the Mandatory requirement from Australian Government & NSW Health is that 

ALL  persons entering the facility are  required to have the Influenza Vaccination.  You will be requested to 

provide evidence of your vaccination status as S. Antonio is required to report this to the ACQSC when they 

attend the facility to audit.  If you have a medical exemption,  evidence of this is required.  

MENUREVIEW

To improve hairdressing services, a new hairdresser/Beautician Mary Maggio has been engaged. Mary 

works all day Fridays and Ted continues to work Wednesdays 9am -12pm.

We trust that the increase in services will assist with our residents needs.

HAIRDRESSER/BEAUTICIAN

We are currently working on the Summer Menu. If you have any

suggestionswith accompanyingrecipes for culturally specificmeals,

theseare most welcome.

A Summer Menu Evaluation Form is attached to this newsletter

to provide feedback on the summer Menu.
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The Covidvaccination program hasbeenin the media a lot lately. In recent
months, S Antonio has had 3 vaccination clinics for residents in which
most residents have had the opportunity to receive 2 dosesof the Pfizer
vaccine.

Newer residents to the home may not have had the opportunity to be
vaccinated. If you do wish to be vaccinated,pleasespeakwith your RN so
that your GPcanbealertedɀa ConsentForm will beneeded.
If you previously refused vaccination and wish to reconsider, pleasealso
speakwith your RN.

Unfortunately, the vaccination clinics were not permitted to include staff
except if they had left over vaccine. We are currently supporting staff to
ensure they have been vaccinatedwell before the mandatory rules come
into force.

Vaccination is the single most important way to protect residents and
the general community .

COVID VACCINE AND RESIDENTS

CAFÉ ARRANGEMENTS
While it was wonderful to have the café open again, it was very short lived.  Due to the recent Covid 

Lockdown we have had to shut the café down. However, we look forward to reopening soon. 

When we reopen the hours will be as follows: 

Thursday ɀSunday 9.30 ɀ3.00

Bereavements

Our deepest sympathies have gone out to the families who have lost their loved ones over the Autumn period.



Regular Activities

Upcoming
Events

LIFESTYLE

14 Bastille Day
21 Christmas in July
23 Olympic Games
28 Residents & Relatives Meeting

July

September

August

15 FerragostoFestival

5 Fathers Day
17 Octoberfest

Catholic Mass   First Thursday of each month 10:30am

Holy Communion Service Every Thursday at 10:30am

Rosary Every Wednesday 10:30am

Anglican Service Third Wednesday of each month 1:30pm

Hairdresser Every Wednesday 9am -12pm

Hair & Beauty Every Friday

Coffee Club Every Thursday after Communion Service
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Birthday Celebrations
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WINTER CELEBRATIONS

UPCOMING BIRTHDAYS
JulyJune August

Max
Georgina

Sau
Giovanni

Maria
Giuseppe

Gina
Kathleen
Teresa

Kathy
Joe

Joan 
Anna
Edna

Tamara
Sebastina

Peter
Domenico

Eva
Maria



Monthly Activities

MONTHLY ACTIVITIES

Julys Monthly Leisure and Lifestyle Calendar. This calendar is updated 
monthly and is available on our website.


